I have lost my new card, where can I get another one from? 
You can get a new or replacement NHS Steroid Emergency Card from your GP practice, community pharmacy or hospital. 
You can have more than one card if you would like to store them in different places. Please make sure the details on both cards are the same. 
You can also screenshot your NHS Steroid Emergency Card and save it as a photo or have it as a screensaver on your mobile phone. 
Further advice on how to do this can be found at www.addisonsdisease.org.uk/news/new-nhs-steroid-card-released
If you have any queries or concerns about your new NHS Steroid Emergency Card, please speak to your community pharmacist.  
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Why have I been given this card?
You have been given the NHS Steroid Emergency Card because you may  have had corticosteroid treatment called ………………………………… within the last 12 months. 
Corticosteroids are effective medicines used in the treatment of many conditions and work by reducing inflammation. Steroids also help our body cope with stress. 
The adrenal glands in the body naturally make steroid hormones every day. Our bodies make more steroid hormones when we are ill.
[bookmark: _Hlk83878249]Sometimes if people are taking steroids as medicines, the body stops making enough of its own steroid because it senses that steroids are already in the body. This means that someone on steroids may not make enough extra steroid of their own if they have another serious illness, need surgery or to fight off infection. 
This can persist for up to 12 months after stopping treatment. 
It is important that any healthcare professional who treats you knows you have taken this medicine within the last 12 months.
If you become unwell, have a fever, are involved in an accident, or require surgery, you may need to be restarted on corticosteroid treatment.
In case of an emergency, if you are seriously unwell, please seek urgent medical help by dialling 999 for an ambulance or going to your nearest accident and emergency department. 
What do I need to do next?
· Write your details on the front of the card.
 
· Always carry the card with you for 12 months after stopping corticosteroid treatment.

· Keep the card safe in your purse or wallet. 

· Have it ready to show any healthcare professional you see. 

· Tell your family that you carry an NHS Steroid Emergency Card and what it is for.

· Ask them to remind you to show your card at every opportunity when receiving treatment. This is very important if you need emergency treatment, as they will be able to tell the emergency services for you.
Do I still need to keep my old blue steroid treatment card too?
Yes, you will need to keep both. However, this new NHS Steroid Emergency Card is very important. 
Please also still wear your medic alert bracelet or necklace and keep any other emergency cards you may have. 
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